
 
 

City of Petersburg 
Minutes of the Regular City Council Meeting 

May 6, 2013 7:00 p.m. 
Petersburg Municipal Building 

24 E. Center Street 
Petersburg, MI 49270 

 
A Regular Meeting of the Council for the City of Petersburg was held on the above date. 

The Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor James W. Holeman 
Councilpersons present were Terri Bauer ,Charles Bruckner, Fred Degner, Lawrence Schadewald, and 
Joanne Tollison. 
Absent: Richard Haller 
 

Minutes of the last meeting were presented to Council in printed form as recorded. 
    Moved by Degner that the minutes of the previous meeting, 4/15/2013 be approved.  

          Supported by Tollison. Aye (6) Nay (0)  Absent (1)Motion carried. 
 

 
Mr. Reinhardt address Council re: a tree in his front yard and the sewer line.  He said that there were issues 

with a trap.  It was discussed and believed that taking the tree down will not eliminate the problem. 
 
The Mayor shared a grass/blight issue on W Vesey St. 
 
The City of Monroe sent the City of Petersburg a letter to inform us that the water rates are going to 

increase. 
 
Safety City discussed but not yet resolved. A letter is to be sent to Terri Nowak requesting her to attend the 

next City Council Meeting. 
 
WWTP computer in need of being replaced.  Multiple prices were acquired by the Superintendent Schmidt 

and compared. 
Moved by Bauer that Council approve moving forward, without delay, on replacing the wwtp computer 

through Chrome Enterprises.  Supported by Tollison Aye (5) Nay (0) Absent (1) Mayor Holeman 
abstained. Motion carried. 

Degner informed Council of the cost and estimates that he obtained for the Street Repairs to Division and 
Rose. 

A Budget Worksheet was prepared by the Treasurer and given to Council. It reflected the necessary 
amendments.  

Moved by Baiuer that the Treasurer be given approval to make the Budget Amendments as presented. 
Supported by Bruckner. Aye (6) Nay (0) Absent (1) Motion carried. 

 
Tollison reported that theLibrary Tractor Day went well and was successful.  
Bauer reported that the Library is still having issues with the carpet. 
 
 
Moved by Degner that Council adjourn 8:20p.m. Supported by Tollison Aye (6) Nay (0)  
        Absent (1)Motion Carried. 
 
Guests: Roger Reinhardt  
Employees:Trudy Goodin, Lori Goss 
 
Minutes submitted by:_______________________________Lori L. Goss,  Clerk 
 
Minutes approved by:_______________________________  Mayor, James W. Holeman 


